Zachary Bentley

From: Continentino, Liah <l.continentino@ufl.edu>

Sent: Thursday, August 14, 2025 3:15 PM

To: Zachary Bentley

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fw: Fungus ID - Monroe County Extension

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good news! It sounds like this fungus does not pose a significant threat to the health of the tree.

A

Liah Continentino

Environmental Horticulture Agent | & Master Gardener Coordinator
UF/IFAS Extension Monroe County

Office: (305) 852-7149

Cell: (305) 998-9580

continentino-liah@monroecounty-fl.gov / l.continentino@ufl.edu

UF IFAS Extension

UNIVERSITY of FLORIDA

From: Smith, Matthew E <trufflesmith@ufl.edu>
Sent: Thursday, August 14, 2025 11:37 AM

To: Continentino, Liah <l.continentino@ufl.edu>
Subject: Re: Fungus ID - Monroe County Extension

hi Liah,

welcome aboard to the IFAS extension team. | read through the document briefly but focused on the
fungus. | can see why you would say Ganoderma but | actually think this is likely a Tramete sp. We have A
LOT of different species here in Florida and super hard to without a specimen. However, these are all
decay saprobes that are not considered to be pathogenic. this means that there is some dead wood on
the tree but that might not be a serious problem if the canopy looks good and it is not looking dangerous
for any other reason. If | had this on a tree in my yard | would not consider it as a reason for removal
unless there were other concerns. Please let me know if you have additional questions.

Matt

Matthew E. Smith

Professor

Department of Plant Pathology
University of Florida

2527 Fifield Hall

Gainesville FL 32611-0680
352-273-2837

web:



